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Lordstown Motors Corp. – 2300 Hallock Young Road, Lordstown OH 44481 


                                                                                 May 12, 2020 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of Lordstown Motors Corp., I am pleased to express my support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 
application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a 
strategic infrastructure initiative to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of 
transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the area as the premier regional warehousing and 
distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley and 
Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will 
deliver significant improvements in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability.  
 
Lordstown Motors Corp. was founded in May 2019 for the purpose of developing the first commercially available all-
electric pickup truck. Our company is based in Lordstown, Ohio, which has a longstanding history as a home for vehicle 
manufacturing. The first vehicle we plan to produce is the Endurance™, which will be an electric pickup truck 
specifically designed for commercial fleets. 
 
Please accept this letter as strong support for the BUILD Grant Program. If you have any questions or comments please 
contact Chris Kerzich, Director of Government Relations and Corporate Affairs, at 330-770-5516.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Steve Burns 
Founder and CEO 
 













 
 
 
 
 


  


May 11th, 2020 
 
To whom it may concern:  
 
The purpose of this letter is to express support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 
application for funding in the FY20 BUILD Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used 
for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative to capitalize on 
Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of transportation, broadband, and 
electrification to position the area as the premier regional warehousing and distribution hub. 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley 
and Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart 
Logistics Hub will be the leading electrified multi-modal freight corridor in the Midwest, 
integrating emerging technologies, including electrification, automated and connected vehicles, 
deployed to address industry needs and deliver significant improvements in transportation safety, 
mobility, access, and reliability.  
 
The National Renewable Energy Laboratory (NREL) has collaborated with Drive Ohio and its 
many initiatives toward innovative and efficient automated, connected, electrified, and shared 
(ACES) mobility systems in Ohio through our role as liaison between Smart Columbus and the 
Department of Energy with respect to the Smart City grant awarded in 2016.  The investment in 
Smart Columbus has spawned a variety of collaborations and initiatives in other Ohio 
communities, with Drive Ohio operating as a convener, facilitator and thought leader.  The 
Western Reserve Port Authority’s proposal is an example of the thought leadership with respect 
to ACES technology implementation within the state.  If awarded, NREL looks forward to 
collaborating with the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub project in a similar manner as we support 
Smart Columbus.  Under the proposed collaboration we will serve as a liaison, connecting the 
project with the network of electrification, mobility, and energy experts in the DOE laboratory 
system, providing access to data and resources, tools. Additionally, we would work with the 
project team to collect data and perform analyses relevant to replicating successes and building 
from lessons learned for the benefit of relevant DOE research activities. 
 
I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 
consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring investment to the 
Mahoning Valley and aid the region’s ongoing economic recovery. If you have further questions 
about NREL’s engagement with this activity please contact Andrew.Duvall@nrel.gov.  
 
Respectfully, 


 
Jeffrey D. Gonder 
Mobility, Behavior and Advanced Powertrains Group Manager 
NREL Center for Integrated Mobility Sciences 
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April 16th, 2020 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
I am writing to you today to express my support for the Western Reserve Port 
Authority’s application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to 
Leverage Development (BUILD) Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. 
Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure 
initiative to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes 
of transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the area as the premier 
regional warehousing and distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the 
Mahoning Valley and Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic 
downturns. The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will deliver significant improvements 
in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability. Improvements will include 
an intermodal rail connection at Ohio Commerce Center, an autonomous truck 
circulator route, consolidation of the current split interchange configuration along 
the Ohio Turnpike at Lordstown, and a transfer yard for trailers at the Ohio Turnpike 
Lordstown interchange.  
 
Further, the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub would build off the existing investment 
in transportation infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as 
General Motors (GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX 
Homegoods to name a few.  
 
I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 
consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring federal 
dollars to the Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s ongoing economic recovery.  
 
Warm regards, 


  
Suzanne Barbati 
President & Executive Director 
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May 10, 2020 


The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
I am writing to you today to express our support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s application for 
funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Transportation 
Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic 
infrastructure initiative to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of 
transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the area as the premier regional warehousing and 
distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley and 
Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will 
deliver significant improvements in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability. Improvements will 
include an intermodal rail connection at Ohio Commerce Center, an autonomous truck circulator route, 
consolidation of the current split interchange configuration along the Ohio Turnpike at Lordstown, and a 
transfer yard for trailers at the Ohio Turnpike Lordstown interchange.  
 
As a grassroots organization, we strive to find solutions to our member’s problems and to improve the quality of 
life in our communities. We are showing our support of this project because this hub would benefit local 
agriculture and our communities by filling a regional void in intermodal transportation.  Having access to this 
hub could significantly reduce transportation costs that the industry incurs and provide more exporting options 
and opportunities to Northeast Ohio, while increasing profitability for regional producers. Agriculture is the 
number one industry in Ohio, and this hub would facilitate the growth of agricultural exports from a prime 
agricultural area resulting in continued growth in the industry in our regional and the state. 
 
Further, the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub would build off the existing investment in transportation 
infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as General Motors (GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown 
Motors Corporation, and TJX Homegoods to name a few.  
 
I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest consideration and support 
as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring federal dollars to the Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s 
ongoing economic recovery.  
 
Respectfully, 
 


 
Mandy Orahood 
Ohio Farm Bureau Organization Director 
Ashtabula, Geauga, Lake, and Trumbull Counties 
M: 440.426.2195 |  C: 440.812.6709  |aorahood@ofbf.org 
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May 18, 2020 
 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary of U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Madam Secretary, 
 
I am writing to you today to express the support of the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission 
for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s application for funding in the FY20 BUILD Discretionary 
Grants Program. Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic 
infrastructure initiative to capitalize on Lordstown, Ohio’s location at the intersection of multiple 
modes of transportation, including the 241-mile Ohio Turnpike, and to position the area as the 
premier regional warehousing and distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley and 
Lordstown areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart 
Logistics Hub will be the leading electrified multi-modal freight corridor in the Midwest, integrating 
emerging technologies – including electrification, automated and connected vehicles – deployed 
along regional corridors and in a future-focused yard to address industry needs and deliver significant 
improvements in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability.  
 
In support of the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, the adjacent Ohio Turnpike is committed to 
developing an electrified, integrated interchange at Lordstown. In addition, our adjacent 
roadway features 160 miles of three lanes in both directions (the longest continuous stretch in Ohio) 
and eight interchanges that have Long-Combination Vehicle (LCV) lots that are perfect for staging 
freight operations. We are also currently modernizing our Toll Collection System to enable greater 
efficiency for freight movement. The new TCS is scheduled to go live in late 2022. 
 
Along the Ohio Turnpike, we continue to leverage and upgrade an existing 241 miles of fiber optic 
cable, which provides a unique asset that other nationally significant corridors do not yet have. The 
Commission recently installed and tested a 60-mile section of DSRC-equipped infrastructure and 
vehicles. As a result, we are uniquely positioned to assist the project team with technical aspects of 
the Hub. The Ohio Turnpike also recently installed four sets of electric vehicle charging stations at 
two sets of service plazas and is negotiating an agreement with EV companies to install more EV 
charging stations including near the proposed Hub.  
 
In addition, we are partnering with Ford Motor Company on a cellular-vehicle to-everything (C-
V2X) proof-of-concept and we are expanding Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS) with 
implementation beginning in 2021. These include, but are not limited to, an Advanced Traffic 
Management System (ATMS), Strategically placed Dynamic Message Signs (DMS), Traveler 
Information, cellular network alerts/notifications, Closed-Circuit Television Cameras (CCTV), Road 
Weather Information System (RWIS) and Smart Work Zones (CCTV and variable speed limits). 
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The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will leverage the Ohio Turnpike’s existing and future 
investment in transportation infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as General 
Motors (GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX Homegoods, to name a few. 
On behalf of the Commission, I respectfully urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 
grant application your fullest consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring 
investment to the Mahoning Valley (aka “Voltage Valley”) to aid in the region’s ongoing economic 
recovery.  
 
Respectfully,  


 
Ferzan M. Ahmed, P.E. 
Executive Director 


 
 
 
 







